December 6, 1956. Mr. Peter Campbell Brown, Corporation Counsel, Municipal Bldg., New York, N. Y. My dear Peter: Our trip to Japan was really fabrious. The Japanese were very much interested in reports they read about the possibility of a new stadium in Brooklyn because they are all set to build a new one in Tokyo. This morning I received a set of their preliminary sketches and I thought it might be a good idea to have you show it to Bob Wagner, after which I would like you to return the set of plans to me as I want to send them to Bob Moses, Emil Praeger and Charles Mylod. On my return I was sorry to find that little or no substantial progress had been made of the redevelopment of the area. The latest published report seems to confuse the issue considerably. Jack Flynn continues his interest, however, as does McCabe of the Hearst papers and Lee Wood of Scripps Howard. I understand Mylod and Blum have been on the verge of resigning. If there is anything I can do without muddying the waters and adding to the confusion, let me know. Sincerely, WFO'M: EM